
I.  

2017-2018 Officials Report 

 

Official Certification Chair: 

Perry D. Funnie 

Officials Upgrade Committee:  

Archie Ard, John Blackburn, Valerie B. Sykes, Norman Venyah, Freddie Young 

 

Certified Officials in Database (as of 8/3/18): 181 

*Projected Goal: 200 

 

Active Certified Officials (All Requirements Met):  118  

 

Officials Missing Background Check/SafeSport: 17  

 

Officials with Non-Renewed Memberships/Certification Status: 43  

*Currently working on getting these officials re-newed. 

 

Officials Certification Clinics Held: 5  

 

CLINICS SUMMARY 
 

1st Clinic was held in Orangeburg on October 7th at Revelon Elementary School 

with 20 attendees,  

2nd Clinic was held in Orangeburg on December 16th at Revelon Elementary with 

6 attendees. 

3rd Clinic was held at Georgetown Parks and Recreation Center, Georgetown on 

June 3rd with 8 attendees. 

4th Clinic (Learn-By-Doing) was held at Georgetown High School track facility at 

the Carolina Gold Challenge developmental meet with 12 participants. 

5th Clinic was held at Georgetown Recreation Center, Georgetown on June 30th 

with 7 attendees. 



CERTIFIED OFFICIALS LEVEL SUMMARY 

Master Officials: 7 (1 official upgraded to Master level and one official currently 

in review) 

National Officials 21 (3 requests received) 

Associate Officials: 35 (4 association upgrade requests granted from apprentice 

level) 

Apprentice Officials: 55 

 

OFFICIAL CERTIFICATION IN-PROCESS 

In the process of adding 4 Certified Officials before our annual meeting. 

These Official inquiries are cleared with the registration, background/and safe-

sport. (Note: These are not new last minute members). 

 

 

 

Perry D. Funnie, Officials Chair 

USATF South Carolina 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


